
Dear Committee Members,  
As a Physician, a Vermonter, and a Woman, it is imperative this state supports a women’s access 
to all reproductive services that modern medicine has to offer.  It is everyone’s right to choose 
what is best in regards to their health care upon consulting their doctor, and access to abortion 
services is an important part of that.  I firmly believe patient’s come first, and providing these 
services does just that. 
 
Thank you,  
Bronwyn H Bryant, MD 
Department of Pathology and Laboratory Medicine 
 


